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Dear Parishioner

Several of our scouting groups have received letters from the schools with whom they are twinned in Malawi.  One school, Nsanje Catholic  Primary, is within a community which houses the church, Fr Nazario’s house and the Spirituality Centre.  Only sixty yards separate them from Fr Nazario, so he sees the teachers regularly.

One letter, from a teacher in this school, tells us that he has sixty pupils in his class, aged ten to fifteen years.   They have no pens, exercise books or even desks to sit at; neither do they have balls or any other sports equipment.   Many of their pupils are orphans, who do not have clothes to wear to school.   The government of Malawi provide free primary school education, but this appears to be restricted to the buildings and teachers.

This is the first information we have received about the children at school in Nsanje and your committee is now looking at this aspect of the twinning to see how we can help.  The scout groups are also keen to help and you will be kept informed about progress.

*  *  *  *  *  *  *

Mgr Boniface has just sent a four-page letter, which obviously cannot be reproduced here.  It is full of information, including a little more about the ten children we are sponsoring in his area and their photographs; these will now be sent to their sponsors.   We are still waiting for photographs from Fr Nazario.

Mgr Boniface also gives details of eight other children he is sponsoring himself, out of the money he receives from his annual visits to Sevenoaks, together with Christmas and Easter gifts he receives from people in Sevenoaks and Tonbridge.   Several of these children are orphans.   He is helping on a year-to-year basis, depending on his personal finances.   One is a ten year old girl who is now being looked after by his parents.  He asks if there are any  parishioners who might be able to sponsor one of these children. 

This coming year, the cost will be £80, or whatever little extra you could give.   Sponsorship is for a period of about four years.  If anyone is interested and would like further details, please contact Peter Wells on Ton. 358324, who will be happy to discuss the project with you.   

Mgr Boniface also writes that he has had two accidents in his car.  On March 7th he had a very serious accident, which resulted in his car being written off.  Fortunately, he has received help from Missio, a missionary society in Germany, which has given him money to buy a replacement car.

Much of his time is spent visiting rural parishes on unmade roads.  As Vicar General to the Archbishop of Blantyre he has to drive very many miles and has a heavy workload.   Added to this, he has now been elected chairman of the Public Affairs Committee, an interfaith body of all the churches in Malawi.  This is a human rights watchdog group, which is often in contention with the government.    Please remember him in your prayers.

We cannot give what we have not received

Fr Dennis Chitete will be coming as supply priest this year, during Fr Michael’s annual holiday.     He is also from Malawi, but from the northern part.   All our contacts so far have been in the south.   He and Fr Nazario were classmates in the seminary in 1987.   He speaks four languages: English, Italian and two African, one of which is Chechewa, Fr Nazario’s native language.  

Fr Dennis will be arriving on 1st July and will be with us for two months.   He is currently studying in Rome.   It is not known how much experience he has of England or the English, but he may feel more welcomed if he were greeted with a few phrases in his native tongue.   If anyone fancies having a go, here are a few words in Chechewa:-

A friendly greeting would be:-   “Moni Moni”    (pronounced:  moany moany)

“How are you?”  is:-  “Muli bwanji?”  (Pronounced mooly, but bwanji is how it reads)

“Thank you”  is:-  “Zikomo” ( The ‘i’ is pronounced as in the word ‘pick’) 

“Thank you very much!”  is:- “Zikomo kwambiri”  (pronounced kwambeeree)

“Goodbye”  is:-  “Tapita” (pronounced ‘tapeeta’)

Please do not be shy to try out these phrases, it could help break the ice when you first meet him.   

**********

FORTHCOMING EVENTS

A Garden Party will be held on Friday evening, July 18th at the home of parishioners Ken & Sue Marsh.   They live at 45 Bidborough Ridge and transport will be needed to get there.   They are very generously providing beer and wines and the committee plus helpers will provide food and soft drinks.   They have a large garden in which there will be a marquee with tables and chairs.   There will be the opportunity to try out the games of croquet and boules, perhaps with a few friendly(?) competitions.   The CWL have kindly offered to supply a cake stall.  There is ample parking on the road but safer parking in Darnley Drive close by.  

If anyone would like to come, but needs a lift, please ask a friend or let one of the committee know. Peter Wells, Mary Woodhouse, Brian Wilkins, Colin Bullen or Judith Bogie at Hadlow, will do their best to help.   Tickets will be on sale before the event.  

Plans for the evening are still being developed and if anyone can help with suggestions, offers of catering or physical help on the day, please contact us.  

A Quiz Night will be held in Fisher Hall on Saturday 18th October.  You will be welcome to take part as a group, or teams will be made up on the night.

A Social Evening will take place on Saturday 7th February 2004 in Fisher Hall, details yet to be arranged.

All these events are, of course, to raise funds for our friends in Malawi.   To do this we need you to come along and support us.   Please note the dates in your diaries and help us make a difference to that little corner of God’s earth.

There are likely to be raffles at these events and donations of prizes are always most welcome.

Please watch out for the newsletter notices and posters in the churches.

Peter Wells

Co-ordinator, Malawi-Twin Committee.
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